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SIGN UP FOR THE BABC/YLD
MENTOR PROGRAM

The BABC/YLD Mentor Program matches attorneys with more than
seven years experience to those with less experience. Mentors and
mentees meet on their own schedule to discuss the practice of law.
We suggest attending BABC & YLD functions together so mentors
can assist mentees with growing their network. Al l participants must
be registered members of the Bar Association of Balt imore City. 

For more information, or to apply, visit 
www.baltimorebar.org/young-lawyers-division/babcyld-mentorship-program/
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Welcome Back! I am excited and honored 
to serve as President of the Bar Association of 
Baltimore City (BABC)! I am Myshala E. Mid-
dleton (pronounced Me-Sha-La) and I serve 
as a Judge on the Circuit Court for Baltimore 
City – currently in the Family Division. It is 
truly joyous to be back together for our Annual 
Meeting, given that the last time we were able 
to meet together was in 2019. Despite being 
physically distanced for the past two and a half 

years, BABC has remained connected and thriving during a global 
pandemic, and we are still learning how to navigate during these ev-
er-changing times. I do hope we are able to continue to gather in-per-
son and we will try to hold as many events as possible outside, weath-
er permitting.

I am so proud to serve as President of the BABC 
because of the significant role it has served in my 
development as an attorney and public servant. 
I was first introduced to BABC while clerking 
for the Honorable Lynn Stewart Mays during her 
BABC presidency. I began my journey with BABC 
by volunteering at the Holiday Party for Children 
Living in Shelters and attending various events. I 
slowly became more and more involved in BABC 
by serving on various committees, the Judicial Se-
lections Committee, Communications and News 
Journal, Diversity Committee, Technology, Chair of 
the YLD Public Education Committee, and on the 
Executive Council. The Bar Association for Balti-
more City provided me with the opportunity to meet 
and develop friendships with many people I truly 
admire.  

I would like to thank Judge Anthony F. Vittoria 
and the Executive Council for their steadfast leader-
ship during a major transitional year for the BABC. 
After over a combined ninety years of service 
both Kathy Sanzone, Executive Director, and Pat-
ty DeGuilmi, Executive Assistant, retired from the 
BABC. Their leadership proved to be invaluable to 
the progress of the BABC and its members. Shortly 
after their retirement, we welcomed our new Exec-
utive Director, Karen Fast, who hit the ground run-
ning and brought new ideas to the BABC. I would 
also like to thank Sabina Mohan, Communications 
and Membership Manager, and Viola Woolums, Di-
rector of Senior Legal Services, for their unwaver-
ing commitment to the continued success of BABC 
and Senior Legal Services.

The Bar Association of Baltimore City has the 
most devoted members, and this organization would 
not be here without your dedication. Over the past 
two years there were two classes of law students 
who had to complete their year in a virtual space. I 
challenge all members to bring a young lawyer from 

your firm, or organization to a BABC event so they too can experience 
everything this wonderful organization and its members has to offer! 

I would be remiss if I did not point out that the incoming officers 
for the 2022-2023 bar year is the most diverse group in the history 
of BABC. James Motsay (President-Elect) runs a small practice, Te-
resa Epps Cummings (Vice President) is as an Assistant City Solici-
tor, Evelyn Cussons (Treasurer) serves as an Assistant United States 
Attorney in the Baltimore Office, and the Honorable La Zette Ring-
gold-Kirksey (Secretary) prior to being appointed to the Circuit Court 
for Baltimore City served as an Assistant State’s Attorney. In addition, 
three of the five incoming officers are Black and four of the five are 
women! I am looking forward to a very productive year celebrating all 
this organization has to offer along with all of you!

The Honorable Myshala E. Middleton, President, Bar Association of Baltimore City

Welcome Back!
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The President's Report | Annual Meeting Remarks from June 14, 2022

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14
5:30 P.M. - 7:30 P.M.

LB SKYBAR-LORD BALTIMORE HOTEL
20 W. BALTIMORE STREET

BALTIMORE, MD 21201

RSVP TO RSVP TO INFO@BALTIMOREBAR.ORGINFO@BALTIMOREBAR.ORG..

The Bar Association of Baltimore City cordially
invites all it's members to the 

END OF SUMMEREND OF SUMMER
MEMBERS' RECEPTIONMEMBERS' RECEPTION

SPONSORED BYSPONSORED BY

FREE EVENT FOR ALL BABC MEMBERSFREE EVENT FOR ALL BABC MEMBERS

mailto:INFO@BALTIMOREBAR.ORG


On behalf of the entire YLD, I want to ex-
tend my sincerest thanks and gratitude to Sam 
Pulver for his leadership of the YLD during 
the past bar year. He led with a calm and 
steady demeanor and was a passionate ad-
vocate for the YLD. These qualities were on 
full display as Sam faced the ebbs and flows 
of the COVID pandemic. Sam assumed the 
role as YLD Chair last summer when a re-
turn to “normal” seemed within reach. Then 
the Delta variant hit. And then Omicron. But 

during all of the upheaval and uncertainty, Sam was unflinching.
Under his leadership, the YLD once again held 

its hallmark event, the Holiday Party for Chil-
dren Living in Shelters, in person at the Mary-
land Science Center. The YLD also planned 
numerous in-person public service events and 
organized several CLE seminars featuring prom-
inent local attorney and appellate and circuit 
court judges. In short, COVID was no match for 
Sam. 

On a personal note, I want to thank Sam for 
his assistance and guidance during the past few 
months. He has been an invaluable source of in-
sight and institutional knowledge and I am ex-
tremely grateful that he will continue to serve on 
the YLD Council during the upcoming bar year. 
Thank you, Sam.  

The YLD has been fortunate to have a string 
of fantastic leaders in the recent past. I have been 
an active member of the YLD for six years and 
during this time I had pleasure of serving under 
YLD Chairs Josh Caplan, Kerri Smith, Divya 
Potdar, Joseph Pulver, Lauren Lake, and, of 
course, Sam Pulver. Each of these individuals 
were excellent stewards of the YLD and I want 
to thank all of them for their guidance and en-
couragement over the years. 

I also want to thank my law firm, Goodell, 
DeVries, Leech & Dann, for supporting my in-
volvement in the YLD. I particularly want to 
thank Kelly Hughes Iverson, who encouraged 
me to take on a leadership role in the YLD. She 
has been an vital resource on all matters related 
to the BABC and I am grateful for her support 
and guidance. 

I am honored and humbled to assume the 
role of YLD Chair. Year after year, the YLD has 
demonstrated its commitment to public service, 
promoting camaraderie in the legal communi-
ty, and the overall betterment of the legal pro-
fession. I will work diligently to maintain and 

advance this legacy. But the YLD’s success ultimately depends on its 
members. As we move out of the COVID era and transition to the new 

normal, it is my goal to 
introduce and promote 
the YLD to the new gen-
eration of young lawyers 
and actively recruit new 
members. I encourage 
all members of the Bal-
timore legal community 
to join me in this effort.  

Join Me in Promoting YLD to a New Generation
Young Lawyers’ Division Update – August 2022 | Annual Meeting Remarks from June 14, 2022 
James P. Robinson, Esq., YLD Chair
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Come to the Bar Association of 
Baltimore City's Young Lawyers' Division's

Meet & MingleMeet & Mingle

September 20, 2022

5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Poets Library
Hotel Indigo

24 W. Franklin Street
Baltimore, MD 21201

FREE to attend, but RSVP required. 
RSVP to info@baltimorebar.org.

Sponsored by

mailto:info@baltimorebar.org
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The Maryland Club
1 East Eager Street

Baltimore, MD 21202

Wednesday, August 31, 2022
5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

WELCOME BACK
HAPPY HOUR!

Join your local bar associations to celebrate the new bar year
and network with your fellow colleagues and friends. Parking for
attendees will be available on a first come first serve basis at the

Club lot directly adjacent to the building. Entrance for the
parking lot is on Charles Street.

INVITE YOU TO ITS

Event will be outdoors, weather permitting.
FREE to attend, but RSVP required. 
RSVP at www.msba.org/calendar .

Sponsored by

CRAB FEAST @

Join us for Crabs, Pit Beef,

Fried Chicken, Pasta and more!

The Bar Association of Baltimore City

invites you to its Annual

6 5 2 6  H O L A B I R D  A V E N U E

B A L T I M O R E ,  M D  2 1 2 2 4

T H U R S D A Y ,  S E P T E M B E R  2 9  

5 : 3 0  P . M .  -  8 : 3 0  P . M .  

ALL FRIENDS & FAMILY OF THE BABC INVITED!

ALWAYS A SELL-OUT - REGISTER EARLY!

PRICE WILL GO UP $10 AT THE DOOR.

B A B C  M E M B E R S  &  G U E S T S :  $ 8 0
C H I L D R E N  1 0  &  U N D E R :  $ 3 5  

REGISTER AT
WWW.BALTIMOREBAR.ORG/CALENDAR.

Senior Legal Services &Senior Legal Services &
The Baltimore Bar Foundation, Inc.The Baltimore Bar Foundation, Inc.

Cabaret & CabernetCabaret & Cabernet
Presents itsPresents its

8 Annual Fundraiser & Volunteer Recognition Event8 Annual Fundraiser & Volunteer Recognition Event

Thursday, October 20Thursday, October 20
6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

Produced & Directed by Jennifer BladesProduced & Directed by Jennifer Blades
Featuring Members & Friends of the BarFeaturing Members & Friends of the Bar

6:00-6:45 Registration & Reception6:00-6:45 Registration & Reception
6:456:45-7:00 Awards Presentation-7:00 Awards Presentation

77:00-8:00 Cabaret:00-8:00 Cabaret

University of MarylandUniversity of Maryland
Francis King Carey School of LawFrancis King Carey School of Law

Westminster Hall, 519 W. Fayette Street, Baltimore, MD 21201Westminster Hall, 519 W. Fayette Street, Baltimore, MD 21201

Price: $45/person. $55 at the door.Price: $45/person. $55 at the door.
Grab your seat today atGrab your seat today at www.baltimorebar.orgwww.baltimorebar.org..

thth Past Presidents'
Luncheon

November 22, 2022

11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Lord Baltimore Hotel
20 W. Baltimore Street

Baltimore, MD 21201

More information to come.
visit www.baltimorebar.org for updates.

Save the Date
for the Bar Association of Baltimore City's

http://www.msba.org/calendar
http://www.baltimorebar.org
http://www.baltimorebar.org
www.baltimorebar.org/calendar
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www.filevine.com
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The Bar Association of Baltimore City Officers and Executive Council
2022-2023

The Honorable Myshala E. Middleton, President
Circuit Court for Baltimore City 

James W. Motsay, President-Elect
Motsay and Lay 

Teresa Epps Cummings, Vice President
Department of Law, Baltimore City 

Evelyn Cusson, Treasurer
U.S. Attorney’s Office for the District of Maryland

The Honorable La Zette Ringgold-Kirksey, Secretary
Office of the State’s Attorney for Baltimore City 

James P. Robinson, Chair, Young Lawyers’ Division
Goodell, DeVries, Leech & Dann, LLP 

Sara El-Shall, Chair-Elect, Young Lawyers’ Division
Law Office of Sara El-Shall 

STANDING COMMITTEES 
Alternative Dispute Resolution

Alice G. Pinderhughes, Alice G. Pinderhughes, P.A.

Bench/Bar
The Honorable Yvette M. Bryant, Circuit Court for Baltimore City

Andrew Gendron, Lewis Brisbois Bisgaard & Smith LLP 

 Budget & Finance
Evelyn Cusson, U.S. Attorney’s Office for the District of Maryland

Communications and News Journal
Domonique Flowers, Social Security Administration

Levi S. Zaslow, Smithey Law Group 

Continuing Legal Education 
Scarlett Marcella Corso, Franklin & Prokopik, P.C. 

Events
Kerri L. Smith, Silverman, Thompson, Slutkin & White, LLC 

Judicial Selections
Kendrick K. McLeod, Baltimore City Department of Law

Michelle K. Wilson, D.C. Division of Correction

Lawyer Referral and Information Service
TBD 

Legislation
TBD 

Long Range Planning
James W. Motsay, Motsay & Lay 

Membership
Divya Potdar, Diva Law, LLC 

Personnel
Teresa Epps Cummings, Department of Law, Baltimore City

Pro Bono and Access to Legal Services
Amy Petkovsek, Maryland Legal Aid Bureau, Inc.

Professional Ethics 
James Astrachan, Goodell, DeVries, Leech & Dann, LLP

Technology
Robert Carroll Baker, III

Neuberger, Quinn, Gielen, Rubin & Gibber, P.A. 

ELECTED MEMBERS
Robert Anbinder, Department of Law, Baltimore City 

Damien Banks, Banks Law Firm
Samuel Pulver, Yost Legal Group

Valda Ricks, LECO Baltimore, LLC 
Sara El-Shall, Law Office of Sara El-Shall

MEMBERS-AT-LARGE
Nicole Barmore, U.S. Department of Homeland Security

Mary Cina Chalawsky, Office of the Attorney General of Maryland
The Honorable Lynn Stewart Mays, Circuit Court for Baltimore City

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
The Honorable Anthony F. Vittoria, Circuit Court for Baltimore City

ABA DELEGATE
The Honorable Michael W. Reed

Court of Special Appeals of Maryland 

TREASURER, YOUNG LAWYERS’ DIVISION
Rachel W. Samakow, Chesapeake Employers’ Insurance Company

MSBA BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
FIRST DISTRICT – BALTIMORE CITY

Thomas H. Barnard
Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, PC

Natasha M. Dartigue
Office of the Public Defender 

Darren L. Kadish
Kadish & Kadish, P.C.

Lauren E. Lake
Gordon Feinblatt LLC

Gary Norman
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

Samuel R. Pulver
Yost Legal Group

The Honorable Anthony F. Vittoria
Circuit Court for Baltimore City



9

SUBSTANTIVE LAW COMMITTEES
2022-2023 

Business Litigation
Michael J. March, Jr., Crepeau Mourges, LLP

Criminal
Natasha Dartigue, Office of the Public Defender

Noelle Newman, Office of the State’s Attorney for Baltimore City

 Estates & Trust
Mary Rose E. Cook, Adelberg Rudow 

Robert M. Horne, The Penater Law Firm, LLC

Family
Barbara Bakal Greene, Schlachman, Belsky, Weiner, & Davey, P.A.

Alice G. Pinderhughes, Alice G. Pinderhughes, P.A.

Continuing Legal Education 
Scarlett Marcella Corso, Franklin & Prokopik, P.C. 

Personal Injury Litigation
Damien Banks, The Banks Law Firm

Workers’ Compensation
Natalie Johnson, Franklin & Prokopik, P.C.

SPECIAL COMMITTEES
2022-2023

Courting Art
Brian D. Katzenberg, Cohen, Snyder, Eisenberg & Katzenberg P.A.

Carrie J. Williams, Office of the Attorney General of Maryland

Diversity
Alicia Gipe, LifeBridge Health, Inc.

The Honorable Kay N. Harding, District Court for Baltimore City 

Government & Public Interest Lawyers
Aaron DeGraffenreidt, Baltimore City Department of Law

Otis Freeman, Maryland Office of the Attorney General 

Health & Well Being
Nicole Barmore, U.S. Department of Homeland Security
Elizabeth Hafey, Johns Hopkins University and Medicine 

Historical
Diane C. Bristow, Neuberger, Quinn, Gielen, Rubin & Gibber, P.A. 

Law Firm Sponsorship
Marshall B. Paul, Saul Ewing Arnstein & Lehr LLP

Thomas J.S. Waxter, III, Goodell, DeVries, Leech & Dann, LLP 

LBGTQ+ Law Chair
The Honorable Carol Johnson, District Court for Baltimore City 

Past Presidents
The Honorable Anthony F. Vittoria, Circuit Court for Baltimore City 

Senior Legal Services 
The Honorable Laurie Bennett, Equal Employment Opportunity

Commission
Benjamin M. Grossman, Office of the Attorney General of Maryland 

Solo/Small firm Practitioner
Cynthia L. Leppert, Law Office of Cynthia Leppert

Albers & Associates 
_______________________________________

Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, PC
Law Offices of Peter T. Nicholl

Silverman, Thompson, Slutkin & White LLC
Venable, LLP 

________________________________________

Brown, Goldstein & Levy, LLP
Frost & Associates, LLC

Goodell, Devries, Leech & Dann, LLP
Gordon Feinblatt LLC
Hogan Lovells US LLP
Pessin Katz Law P.A.

Saul Ewing Arnstein & Lehr LLP
Wright, Constable & Skeen, LLP 

________________________________________

Ballard Spahr, LLP
Baxter, Baker, Sidle, Conn & Jones, P.A.

Bekman, Marder, Hopper, Malarkey & Perlin, LLC
Ferguson, Schetelich & Ballew, P.A.

The Law Offices of Frank F. Daily, P.A.
Kramon & Graham, P.A.

Miles & Stockbridge
Niles, Barton & Wilmer, LLP

Rosenberg Martin Greenberg, LLP
Shapiro Sher Guinot & Sandler, P.A.

Shawe & Rosenthal, LLP

Thank you 
to Our Law Firm Sponsors

 

Diamond
   Nota by M&T Bank

The Bar Associations Insurance Agency, Inc.

CORPORATE SPONSORS
Thank you to our

Platinum
Filevine

The Daily Record
The McCammon Group, Ltd.

Thomson Reuters

Gold
CRC Salomon Court Reporting

Multi-Specialty Healthcare
Vallit Advisors, LLC

Silver
Bar Prep Hero

Byte Right Support, Inc.
Ellin & Tucker

Mid-Atlantic Spinal Rehab & Chiropractic
MyCase
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YOUNG LAWYERS’ DIVISION COUNCIL
2022-2023
oFFicers

James P. Robinson, Chair
Goodell, DeVries, Leech & Dann, LLP

Sara El-Shall, Chair-Elect
Law Offices of Sara El-Shall

Rachel Samakow, Treasurer
Chesapeake Employers’ Insurance Company

Jacob Dorfman, Secretary
The Law Office of David B. Shapiro

immeDiAte pAst chAir
Samuel Pulver

Yost Legal Group

electeD memBer
Derek Van De Walle

Semmes, Bowen & Semmes

memBers At  lArge
Samantha Boylan

Turnbull, Nicholson and Sanders, P.A.

Alana Grover
Goldberg Segalla, LLP

Kendrick McLeod
Baltimore City Department of Law

COMMITTEES
AwArDs

Natalie Krajinovic, Office of the Attorney General
Kate McComiskey, Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP

continuing legAl eDucAtion
Kayla Di Nuccio, Diva Law, LLP

Kendrick K. McLeod, Baltimore City Department of Law

Diversity & inclusion
Kenesha Raeford, Niles, Barton & Wilmer, LLP 

Alison Schurick, Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, PC 

events
Stephen Craig, Tarpine, Heller & Pendergrass, LLC

Jacob Hervey Ziff, Law Clerk, Circuit Court for Baltimore City

liFe AnD the lAw
Samantha Boylan, Turnbull, Nicholson & Sanders, P.A. 

Meryl Seidel, Salsbury Sullivan, LLC

memBership
Sarah Belardi, Office of the Attorney General

Lauren E. Lake, Gordon Feinblatt, LLC

mentoring
Zachary Scott Gilreath, Anderson, Coe & King 

Derek Van De Walle, Semmes, Bowen & Semmes

nominAting
Samuel Pulver, Yost Legal Group

pAst chAirs
Divya Potdar, Diva Law, LLC

Policy and Planning
Sara El-Shall, Law Office of Sara El-Shall

Public Education
Lance Garner, Robinson & Associates

Alana Glover, Goldberg Segalla 

Public Relations
Molly Nicholl Inglis, Law Office of Peter T. Nicholl, LLP

Public Service
Megan Micco, Kramon & Graham, P.A.

Greg Waterworth, Saul Ewing Arnstein & Lehr LLP 

LIAISONS
Alliance of Black Women Attorneys

Letam P.A. Duson, Office of the State Prosecutor 

Maryland State Bar Association
Kerri L. Smith, Silverman, Thompson, Slutkin & White, LLC

Monumental City Bar Association
Kendrick K. McLeod, Baltimore City Department of Law

University of Baltimore School of Law
TBD

University of Maryland School of Law
Margaret Tippett

The Women’s Bar Association of Maryland
Molly Nicholl Inglis, Law Office of Peter T. Nicholl

American Bar Association
Kerri L. Smith, Silverman, Thompson, Slutkin & White, LLC

Federal Bar Association
Megan Micco, Kramon & Graham, P.A.

Grow 
Your
Practice
with
LRIS

The BABC LRIS is an ABA Approved
Lawyer Referral Service 

The Bar Association of Baltimore City's
Lawyer Referral and Information Service

 is experiencing a record number of referrals
 and is in need of additional attorneys

to meet the demand.

Joining LRIS provides an excellent opportunity
for not only solo and small firm practitioners,

 but newly admitted attorneys
to grow their clientele and practice.

BABCLRIS.LEGAL.IO/LAW YERS_APPLY

Fill out the LRIS application
online and upload your
Insurance Policy.

Once your application is
processed, you will be
interviewed by a member
of the LRIS Committee.

Once approved, you will
be referred to clients
matching the panel(s)
chosen by you.

HOW TO APPLY:

Apply at

https://babclris.legal.io/about
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BALTIMORE BAR FOUNDATION
2022-2023
Officers

James B. Astrachan, President
Goodell, DeVries, Leech & Dann, LLP

Ryan Dietrich, Vice President
Office of the Attorney General

Natasha M. Dartigue, Treasurer
Office of the Public Defender

Kerri Smith, Secretary
Silverman, Thompson Slutkin & White, LLC

Immediate Past President
Damien Banks

The Banks Law Firm

BALTIMORE BAR FOUNDATION FELLOWS
2022-2023
Officers

The Honorable Kay N. Harding, Chair
District Court for Baltimore City 

Robert L. Ferguson, Jr., Vice Chair
Ferguson, Schetelich & Ballew, P.A.

Kamil Ismail, Treasurer
Goodell, DeVries, Leech & Dann, LLP

Neil Duke, Secretary
Johns Hopkins Health System 

Immediate Past President
Linda Shields

Retired

www.crcsalomon.com
mailto:infor@crcsalomon.com
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Technology 
Solutions 
For Legal 

Professionals 
Since 1999 

www.ByteRightSupport.com
855-736-4437

Call for a complimentary site evaluation!

Before getting 
on her fi rst 
triple-loop 
roller coaster,
Renee drafted 
a last will and
testament.

Now as a partner, we help her make sure her fi rm 
stays profi table. Together, let’s move on with the bold.

ellinandtucker.com

http://www.ByteRightSupport.com
www.vallitadvisors.com
www.midatlanticspinalrehab.com
www.ellinandtucker.com
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SUBSCRIBING
MEANS MORE

Your subscription to The Daily Record brings you MORE news and information, MORE value and MORE access than ever before!

MORE 
ACCESS

Our print and 
digital access 

keeps subscribers 
informed no matter 

where or when 
breaking news 

happens.

You’ll be the first to 
know and be on the 

leading edge.

Read essential 
news in various 

formats.

INDEX
Online Today 2A
Calendar 6A
Employment 6A

News briefs 4A
Acts of Generosity 4A
Litigation support 8A

Lawyer to lawyer 8A
Public notice 9A
Legal News 7A

For subscriptions 
call 1-877-615-9536 or email 

service@bridgetowermedia.com

 $319 per year

$2 per copy 

VOLUME 131    NUMBER 163   ■   THEDAILYRECORD.COM   WEDNESDAY, MAY 27, 2020  ■  $2.00Part of the  network

City tax sale 
The mayor and Baltimore City Council’s official
2020 tax sale list of properties. INSIDE

YOUR TRUSTED SOURCE OF BUSINESS, LEGAL AND GOVERNMENT NEWS FOR 131 YEARS. 

Christopher Helmrath
Great leaders don’t hope to survive change;
they find opportunity in the disruption. 3A

BY ADAM BEDNAR

ABednar@TheDailyRecord.com

Local lenders offering federal loans 
to help businesses cover payroll amid 
the COVID-19 outbreak have experi-
enced a significant decline in demand 
for those funds.

That’s a dramatic turnaround from 
roughly a month ago when the Pay-
check Protection Program was beset 
by problems and small businesses were 
scrambling to apply for funds while 
navigating obstacles that left many 
empty-handed.

“I’m not sure we’ve taken any (PPP 
applications) in the last three to four 
days,” Howard Bank President and 
CEO Rob Kunisch said.

A number of lenders, ranging from 
larger banks to fintech organizations, 

say they’ve experienced a decline in 
demand for PPP loans since Congress 
approved a $175 billion second round 
of loans earlier this month.

In some cases lenders have deac-
tivated tools launched specifically to 
handle PPP applications.

“We closed our PPP application por-
tal ... because we were receiving very 
few new applications. This will give 
our team time to shift its focus to help-
ing customers process applications 

Lenders say demand for federal paycheck loans drying up

SEE PPP 8A

AP PHOTO/MARK LENNIHAN 

A man wearing a protective face mask passes the New York Stock Exchange Tuesday as employees arrive for the partial reopening of the trading 
floor, a largely symbolic step toward economic recovery. There are plexiglass barriers, masks and a reduced number of traders to adhere to the 
6-foot social-distancing rules.

BY STEVE LASH

SLash@TheDailyRecord.com

Maryland’s trial courts will return 
to “full operations” including jury trials 
on Oct. 5 following a summer of grad-
ual resumptions of court proceedings, 
including evictions, foreclosures and 
bench trials, the state’s top judge stated 

Friday evening.
“The details in the reopening plan 

were carefully and deliberately crafted 
by workgroups composed of (Maryland) 
Judiciary leadership, with the health 
and well-being of court visitors and em-
ployees as the driving force, in our work 
to increase access to the courts,” Court 

Trial courts to fully resume Oct. 5;
other proceedings phased in earlier

Maryland 
Court of Ap-
peals Chief 
Judge Mary 
Ellen Barbera 
has ordered 
court opera-
tions to begin 
gradually re-
opening start-
ing June 5.
THE DAILY RECORD/
FILE PHOTO

SEE TRIALS 7A

Their focus increasingly turning
to helping clients get forgiveness

BY BRYAN P. SEARS

BSears@TheDailyRecord.com

Businesses and some limited reli-
gious gatherings will be open in How-
ard County starting this Friday.

Howard County Executive Calvin 
Ball announced the easing of restric-
tions Tuesday during a briefing with 
reporters.

Ball made his announcement in 
advance of a rally called by Reopen 
Howard County to demand that shut-
down rules be eased or eliminated.

“While we are pleased with the 
progress we are seeing, we must not 
become complacent as we enter new 
phases of reopening,” Ball said. “As 
we begin to lift restrictions, we will 
continue to keep a close eye on our 
data, and ease or tighten restrictions 
as needed.”

Starting at 7 a.m. Friday, retail 
stores, barber shops and salons will be 
able to open at 50% capacity. Religious 
gatherings of up to 250 people will be 
permitted so long as they take place 
outside. Indoor religious gatherings 
will still be limited to a maximum of 
10 people.

Ball said he decided to ease restric-
tions after his county saw a decrease 
in the rate of new cases, and the use 
of intensive care beds and ventilators 
decreased, since May 15.

Another metro county moves
cautiously toward reopening

Howard County
to ease some
pandemic limits
on businesses

SEE HOWARD 3A
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Alice Pinderhughes, Esq., Alice G. Pinderhughes, P.A. Attorney at Law 
The ADR Committee presented two CLE programs this year. On 

February 7, 2022, Jeff Trueman, Esq., presented an open conversation 
on about Advanced Mediation, The Secret Sauce is not In a Cookbook. 
The agenda of this presentation included: “moving beyond mediation 
frameworks (ethics regarding the practice standards and the reality of 
mediating litigated cases), setting the table (pre-session work), work-
ing the process (ethics regarding impartiality and omni-partiality), 
and managing difficult conversations and responding to angry partici-
pants.”  There was a question-and-answer period and each participant 

was given a copy of the extensive power point presentation prepared 
by Mr. Trueman. On February 28, 2022, the ADR Committee present-
ed a CLE, Best Practices for Settlement Conferences. The presenters 
in this CLE were the Honorable Edward J. Angeletti, the Honorable 
W. Michel Pierson, and the Honorable Martin P. Welch. The modera-
tor of this program was Courtney Jackson-Mills, Esq., Director Civil 
ADR Program, Circuit Court for Baltimore City. There were questions 
and answers in this program. The Committee has monthly meetings 
and Ms. Jackson-Mills provides information on Civil ADR program 
in the Circuit Court. 
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ADR Committee

Courting Art

Diversity Committee

Estates & Trusts Committee

Brian Katzenberg, Esq., Cohen, Snyder, Eisenberg & Katzenberg, P.A.
This year Courting Art Baltimore held its seventh art contest for 

Baltimore City public school students. We had 41 total entrants, with 
seventeen works chosen as finalists and reproduced and installed at 
the Eastside District Courthouse. We awarded $21,250.00 in scholar-
ships, as well as $850 in gift cards for art supplies and two placements 
in the Maryland Institute College of Art’s summer program. We do-
nated $400 to teachers for art supplies for the classroom. We also held 

two in-person events, one at Baltimore City Community College and 
the other at Eastside District Courthouse. We continued to foster good 
will between the Baltimore legal community and the local community 
and to beautify the Eastside courthouse. We now have approximately 
120 pieces of student art installed in the courthouse. Our art contest is 
our major goal each year. To the extent we have additional goals, they 
are to increase fundraising and participation in the contest. 

The Honorable Kay N. Harding, Circuit Court for Baltimore City
On May 23, 2022, the Bar Association of Baltimore City’s Diversity 

Committee organized an in-depth training and educational program 
with FreeState Justice entitled Name and Gender Marker Change 
Training – Representing Transgender and Gender Non-Conforming 
Clients Effectively. This training included information regarding name 
change process in Maryland, administrative gender change options, 
court orders recognizing legal gender identity and much more. The 

training was available to attorneys who committed to take one pro 
bono name/gender case with FreeState Justice within one year of reg-
istration. The training was conducted by Phillip Westry, Legal Direc-
tor, FreeState Justice. 

The Diversity Committee looks forward to continuing hosting ed-
ucational trainings on topics of diversity, equity and inclusion and 
welcome feedback and suggestions from members of the association. 

 

Michaela Muffoletto, Esq., Neuberger, Quinn, Gielen, Rubin & Gibber, P.A.
Jennifer Yeagle, Esq., Sims and Campbell

In its tenth year, the Committee has continued many of the initia-
tives from its prior years as well as several new initiatives despite the 
continuing pandemic. A critical initiative is to maintain the Commit-
tee’s active, cooperative partnership with the Orphans’ Court for Bal-

timore City and the Office of the Register of Wills for Baltimore City. 
The Committee benefits from the active participation and valuable 

insight of those of the judges from Orphans’ Court for Baltimore City 
and the Register of Wills or her staff, who attend the meetings. In fur-
therance of that initiative, the Committee held its tenth annual “State 
of the Orphans’ Court and Register of Wills” address in November via 
Zoom. The address was delivered by the following Judges of the Or-

Budget and Finance Committee
James W. Motsay, Esq., Treasurer, Motsay & Lay 

The Budget and Finance Committee was very active this year. I 
worked with our new Executive Director, Karen Fast, in reviewing the 
past procedures of the Bar Association and updating them. Ms. Fast 
was in regular contact with questions and proposals regarding how we 

report our finances and the strides she was making, with the staff, in 
improving our overall financial well-being. We were involved with the 
report from our auditors, Ellin and Tucker. I am happy to report that 
the budget for 2022-2023 has been approved by the Executive Council 
and we are financially sound.
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phans’ Court for Baltimore City and the Register of Wills: Chief Judge 
Lewyn Scott Garrett, Associate Judge Michele Loewenthal, Associ-
ate Judge Charles G. Bernstein and the Register of Wills, Belinda K. 
Conaway. The address covered a wide range of issues relevant to the 
Baltimore City Orphans’ Court and the Register of Wills. The address 
was followed by an open question and answer session. Those in atten-
dance directed questions to the judges and the register.  		

Keeping our members apprised of legislative changes, changes to 
the Maryland Rules and developing proposed changes are important 
initiatives of the Committee. Several Committee members also serve 
on the MSBA Estate and Trust Law Section Council and led several 
discussions throughout the year regarding changes to the law affect-
ing estates and trusts practice. The Committee’s September meeting 
featured a discussion with Shakisha A. Morgan about the Uniform 
Partition of Heirs’ Property Act. The Committee’s February Meeting 
featured discussions with Committee member, Kelly Preteroti, about 

the SAFE Act legislation and with Committee member, Mark Weis-
ner, Assistant Attorney General, Courts and Judicial Affairs Divisions, 
about issues facing the Orphans’ Courts. The Committee’s May meet-
ing featured Legislative and Rules updates by Christine W. Hubbard, 
the Chair Elect of the MSBA Estate and Trust Law Section. 

Providing information to the public and attorneys by providing ed-
ucation and outreach programs is another important initiative of the 
Committee. Committee member, Timothy Chance, led the MVLS My 
Home, My Deed, My Legacy Project, assisting homeowners with ba-
sic estate planning and deed issues to aid in housing stability. Commit-
tee members, Chief Judge Lewyn Scott Garrett, and K. Alice Young, 
along with Chief Judge Wendy Alise Cartwright, of the Orphans’ 
Court for Prince George’s County, and Judge Juliet G. Fisher, of the 
Orphans’ Court for Baltimore County, presented Tips for Seeking At-
torneys’ Fees Before the Orphans’ Courts, moderated by Committee 
Co-Chair, Jennifer S. Yeagle.

Ethics Committee
Debra Cruz, Esq., Levin & Gann. P.A.

In the Fall of 2021, our committee, together with the Office of Bar 
Counsel, the committee hosted a Seminar/CLE with presentation by 

Bar Counsel, Lydia Lawless: “Top Ten Ethical Mistakes And How To 
Avoid Them”, in person and by zoom. The presentation was moderat-
ed by Debra Cruz, Chairman.

 

Historical Committee

Government and Public Interest Lawyers Committee
Ilya Altman, Esq., Maryland Transit Administration
Amy Petkovsek, Esq., Maryland Legal Aid Bureau, Inc.

Our committee focused on celebrating the accomplishments of 
attorneys in the Bar association of Baltimore City who have been 
working tirelessly in the public interest field for the duration of the 
COVID-19 pandemic. The committee solicited nominations for a 
2020-2021 and a 2021-2022 GPIL lawyer of the year and met to de-

termine the winners. The committee then hosted a celebration event 
at the Ritz Carlton Residences reception room to honor the award re-
cipients, with guest speaker, Baltimore City Inspector General, Isabel 
Mercedes Cummings. This awards celebration, held in May 2022, 
brought together government and public interest lawyers in person for 
the first time in two years, and was an event celebrating the opportuni-
ty to gather after a long absence. 

 

Diane Bristow, Esq.,  Neuberger, Quinn, Gielen, Rubin & Gibber, P.A.
The Historical Committee provides tours of the Judge James F. 

Schneider Baltimore Legal History Museum from 12:30 to 1:30 p.m. 
each weekday. Elva Tillman offers training each month to potential 
new docents. 

In the fall, it sponsored Thursdays at the Museum, which is an op-
portunity for authors to discuss their works. This past year, the follow-
ing presentations were made:
•		 October 21, 2021, Racial Laws in Maryland 1776-1867 And 		
	 What They Mean For Me by John J. Connolly, Esq.

•		 December 2, 2021, Genius for Justice: Charles Hamilton Houston 	
	 and the Reform of American Law by Professor Jose Anderson
On February 17, 2022, it sponsored The Annual Black History 

Month program, “Educating and Guiding African American Youth 
Over the Years.” It was moderated by Domonique Flowers, Esq. The 
presenters were Professor Jose F. Anderson, Darren Rogers, Executive 

Director of I AM MENtality Youth Male Empowerment Project and 
Joni Holifield with HeartSmiles

On March 17, 2022, it sponsored with the Women’s Bar Association 
of Maryland, Inc., Monumental City Bar Association, the Alliance of 
Black Women Attorneys of Maryland, Inc., and the Library Company 
of the Baltimore Bar, for the Women’s History Month program “Be-
coming a Judge and Being a Judge: A Women’s Prospective.” The 
presentation was moderated by Diane C. Bristow, Esq. The present-
ers were Hon. Mary Ellen Barbera, Hon. Melissa K. Copeland, Hon. 
Jeannie J. Hong, and Hon. Pamela J. White. 

On April 18, 2022, the Committee held a presentation by Wayne 
R. Schaumburg, entitled, “Greenmount Cemetery: Where Baltimore’s 
Best Were Laid to Rest!”

On May 31, 2022, the subcommittee of the Historical Committee 
held a Virtual Memorial Service for members of the Baltimore Bar 
who passed away in 2019 through 2020.
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Legislation Committee
Domonique Flowers, Esq., Social Security Administration

Our first meeting for the year took place through zoom on Septem-
ber 23, 2021. At this meeting, committee members introduced each 
other, discussed the purpose of the Legislation Committee, reviewed 
the Final Report of the Legislative Committee to the Maryland Judi-
cial Council, talked about submitting publications for the Baltimore 
Barrister and discussed action items to prepare for the General Assem-
bly Session in 2022. Our next meeting occurred on January 20, 2022, 
when we discussed potential bills that might be of interest to BABC. 
After selecting which bills we would act on, we then sent out inquires 
to individual committee sections for further input and comment. We 
sent an inquiry regarding HB0210 (Criminal Trials-Spousal Privi-
lege-Exception) to the Criminal Law and Family Law Committees. 
We also sent an inquiry regarding HB0244 (Civil Actions-Damag-
es-Use of Race, Ethnicity, and Gender Data) to the Workers’ Compen-
sation Committee. Near the end of January, we received a reply from 
the chair of the Workers’ Compensation Committee who indicated that 
the bill would not impact any workers’ compensation actions because 
benefits under the Act are set by statute and are not “damages” in the 
way that a jury award would be in a civil action. The chair of the com-
mittee concluded that it was reasonable for BABC to take a stand on a 
bill like this, but that her committee is not the logical one to do it. We 
also received a reply from the Family Law Committee indicating that 
they would look into HB0210 concerning the information we provid-
ed to them and would follow up with us. 

In January and February 2022, the Legislation Committee contin-
ued to correspond with members to discuss the actions to take on cer-
tain bills as well as discuss the committee hearing schedule for these 

bills. We eventually heard back from the Criminal Law Committee 
who provided a response concerning HB210 (Criminal Trials-Spousal 
Privilege-Exception). This bill which would provide that the spouse of 
a person on trial for a crime may be compelled to testify as an adverse 
witness if the spouse and the person on trial married after the date on 
which the alleged crime for which the person is on trial occurred. The 
committee chair voiced his opposition to any change to the current 
law indicating that this would affect the legal rights of a spouse who 
chooses not to testify, and the date of the marriage does not affect 
any legal perspective, as it is the opinion of the testifying spouse that 
would be a matter of concern. 

We attempted to set up a meeting with Mr. Montgomery from the 
MSBA about having him speak to us concerning the process to track 
bills. However, we later learned that he was no longer employed with 
the MSBA. We were also planning to collaborate with the Solo Prac-
titioner Committee to plan a landlord/tenant CLE that would discuss 
the new laws that had been enacted concerning renters in Maryland. 
However, members of the Legislation Committee decided not to go 
through with this initiative, and we did not hear back from the chair of 
the Solo Practitioner Committee. We tried to schedule another meet-
ing of the Legislation Committee in December 2021 prior to the start 
of session in 2022 but we were unable to meet due to technical issues. 
Following our January 2022 meeting, we tried to elicit the responses 
of select committees to certain bills to determine what position we 
should take and whether we needed to testify at committee hearings. 
However, we were unable to receive commentary in time and pro-
vide recommendations to the BABC Executive Committee prior to the 
committee hearings scheduled for these bills. 

Life & The Law Committee
Alison Schurick, Esq., Baker Donelson
Kerri Smith, Esq., Silverman, Thompson, Slutkin & White, LLC

The Life & the Law Committee was pleased to co-host a number 
of events for our members this bar year. Most notably, in April, the 
Committee co-hosted a New Lawyers Mental Health & Wellness We-
binar with the Maryland State Bar Association and the Maryland As-
sociation for Justice. Alison Schurick, Co-Chair of the Life & the Law 
Committee, was a panelist at that webinar, which focused on helping 

new/young lawyers develop proper and sustainable habits to promote 
work-life balance and prevent burnout. The Life & the Law Commit-
tee also hosted a webinar titled “Is the Thought of Retirement Plan-
ning Keeping You Awake at Night?” in which Jason L. Ditto, CFP, 
MBA, of TriBridge Partners Financial Planning & Investment, dis-
cussed the basics of financial planning and the importance of saving 
and risk management.

 

Judicial Selections Committee
Jason St. John, Esq., Saul Ewing Arnstein & Lehr, LLP

In 2021-2022, the Judicial Selections Committee interviewed ap-
proximately thirty-five applicants for vacancies on the District and 
Circuit Courts. The Committee conducted these interviews by Zoom 
with each applicant appearing for 20 minutes. At the conclusion of 
each interview session, the Committee deliberated and voted on its 

ratings for each applicant. The Committee, thereafter, informed the 
Judicial Nominating Commission of its ratings with a brief synopsis 
about each applicant. The Committee also sent individual letters to 
each applicant in which we shared our rating and rationale for that 
applicant only.
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Personal Injury Litigation Committee

Solo and Small Firm Committee

Workers’ Compensation Committee

Tamara Goorevitz, Esq., Franklin & Prokopik, P.C.
The Personal Injury Litigation Committee hosted two CLE Pro-

grams. The first program “Distinguishing Between Daubert and Other 
Expert Challenges” and the second program “Tips from a Judge, De-
fense Attorney and Plaintiff Attorney as to District Court Tort Prac-
tice.”  Both programs were held by Zoom and were very well attend-

ed. Thank you to our moderators and panelists, Alison Kohler, Nichole 
Nesbitt, Honorable Shannon Avery, Michael Smith, Matthew Tranter, 
Eric Schloss, Nyasha West, Honorable Robert Cooper, Kurt Heinrich, 
and Andrew Gross. Our Committee members include attorneys from 
both the plaintiff and defense bars and there is significant collabora-
tion and participation among members.

 

Andy Cooper, Esq., Bader & Cooper
Our committee wanted to offer the Bar an educational program on a 

topic that our committee was interested in researching. We were suc-

cessful in finding a former staff attorney with Allstate Insurance Com-
pany, George Falter, Esquire, to speak on Enhanced Underinsured and 
Underinsured auto benefit

 

Angela Garcia Kozlowski, Esq., Franklin & Prokopik, P.C.
The workers’ compensation committee supported the Maryland 

Workers’ Compensation Education Association’s Statewide Virtual 
Seminars that were presented at varying points throughout the year. 
There was a general sense that it may be best to hold off on in-person 
events until 2022-23.

The committee decided against holding any in-person events. We 
are finding that far fewer committee members are physically in the 
office now and are often working remotely from outside of the cit .

 

Membership Committee
Divya Potdar, Esq., Diva Law LLC

This bar year the BABC Membership Committee focused not only 
on increasing regular membership, but also encouraging members 
to upgrade their membership to become Sustaining Members. The 
Committee, with the help of the Bar Office, provided several bene-
fits for Sustaining Members including recognition in all BABC print 
and electronic publications, a special ribbon on name badges at all 
BABC functions, a highly coveted lapel pin, a printed version of The 
Baltimore Barrister, and two exclusive events. In the fall, the Sus-
taining Members were treated to a French wine and food pairing at 
Marie Louise Bistro. In the spring, their commitment to the Bar was 
honored with a five course German beer and food pairing at Guilford 
Hall Brewery. The Sustaining Members were able to enjoy these two 
complimentary private social events while supporting small business-
es in Baltimore City, thanks to sponsors CRC Salomon and the Bar 
Associations Insurance Trust. 

The Committee, with the assistance of the BABC President, draft-
ed a written policy for handling late and unpaid dues. The proposal 
was presented to the Executive Council and approved unanimously. 
The proposal included, among other matters, monthly email blasts and 
electronic invoices to delinquent members. After the policy was in-
stituted, the monthly reminder emails helped with dues renewals and 

assisted with weeding out attorneys who were no longer practicing or 
living in Maryland. 

The Committee also discussed automatic dues renewals and a 
Membership Directory on the BABC website. The Membership Di-
rectory would include the names, contact information, and practice 
areas of members. This would allow for an informal referral and men-
toring network within the Membership. These two concepts require 
substantial involvement from our IT vendor and are still in the works 
for next bar year. 

The total membership dues collected by May 2022 were just shy of 
$180,000. The year ended strong as the BABC collected more in dues 
than the previous year, all thanks to the hard work of the BABC staff. 

The Committee discussed automatic dues renewals and a Mem-
bership Directory on the BABC website. The Membership Directory 
would include the names, contact information, and practice areas of 
members. This would allow for an informal referral and mentoring 
network within the Membership. These two concepts require substan-
tial involvement from our IT vendor and are still in the works for next 
bar year. 

The goal for membership dues for next year is $190,000, and for 
Sustaining Member dues is $7,000.

http://www.baltimorebar.org
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Hon. Marcus Z. Shar (Ret.)
Retired Associate Judge, Circuit Court for Baltimore City

The Honorable Marcus Z. Shar has joined The McCammon Group after thirteen years of 
dedicated service as an Associate Judge on the 8th Judicial Circuit Court for Baltimore City. 
Prior to his tenure on the bench, Judge Shar enjoyed a successful career in private practice 
focusing on civil litigation. He is a Fellow of the American College of Trial Lawyers. The 
author of numerous articles on trial techniques and three editions of a treatise on medical-
legal issues, Judge Shar has been an invited speaker for lawyer, judicial, medical, and lay 
groups around the country. He has served on the Executive Committee of the Maryland 
Circuit Judges Association and on the Maryland State Judicial Ethics Committee where 
he drafted a number of the State’s formal ethics opinions. A dedicated educator, Judge 
Shar served as a distinguished Adjunct Professor at the University of Maryland School of 
Law and University of Baltimore School of Law, and he was formerly an Adjunct Assistant 
Professor at the University of Maryland School of Medicine. Judge Shar now brings 
this exemplary record of excellence and experience to The McCammon Group to serve 
the mediation and arbitration needs of lawyers and litigants in Maryland and beyond.

The McCammon Group
is pleased to welcome our newest Neutral

For a complete list of our services and Neutrals  

throughout MD, DC, and VA, call (888) 343-0922  

or visit www.McCammonGroup.com

http://www.McCammonGroup.com
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YLD PSC Event at Franciscan Center of Baltimore 
May 10, 2022

Another great volunteer project from the YLD’s Public Service Committee at the Franciscan Center in Baltimore. 
Thank you to the volunteers who helped out with dinner service, and special thanks as always to our co-chairs, 

Sarah Belardi and Kendrick McLeod.

MSHC has over 50 patient care 
centers conveniently located throughout 
the mid-Atlantic. Every location o� ers a 

patient-centric integrated care model, focusing 
on getting your clients and our patients 

back to work and their pre-injury level 
of activity as quickly as possible.  

PROUD SPONSOR OF THE BABC

We make referring easy. Contact our 24-hour scheduling team at 
888-808-2778 or visit our website to request an appointment online.

Find everything you need for your client’s case on your Attorney 
Web Portal profi le. Don’t have one yet? Visit MSHCLegal.com to 
create one now. 

www.Multi-Specialty.com 

MSHC has over 50 patient care 
centers conveniently located throughout 
the mid-Atlantic. Every location o� ers a 

patient-centric integrated care model, focusing 
on getting your clients and our patients 

back to work and their pre-injury level 
of activity as quickly as possible.  

PROUD SPONSOR OF THE BABC

 or visit our website to request an appointment online. or visit our website to request an appointment online.

http://www.Multi-Specialty.com
www.MSHCLegal.com
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BABC’s 142nd Annual Meeting 
June 14, 2022

For the first time in two years, over 120 members of the Bench and Bar attended in-person 
the 142nd Annual Meeting of the Bar Association of Baltimore City 

on June 14 at the Hyatt Regency Hotel at the Inner Harbor. 
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YLD End of Year Celebration at Captain James Landing 
June 28, 2022

The Young Lawyers’ Division Council held their Annual End of Year celebration at Captain James Landing. 
Thank you to all the members of the council who made this bar year another great one during this uncertain year. 
And special thanks to Samuel Pulver for leading the Young Lawyers’ Division during another unprecedented year.
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BABC President’s End of Year Celebration  
July 13, 2022

Great party from the BABC Executive Council to celebrate the end of Judge Anthony Vittoria’s Presidency. 
Thanks Divya Potdar for hooking us up at the Maryland Club and everyone else that helped pull off a fun night.
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Managing Partners’ Luncheon 
July 14, 2022

Once a year, we say thanks to our Law Firm Managing Partners with lunch at the Capital Grille. 
Their support and sponsorships are the key to keeping membership dues low and allow us to have many free programs. 

For a full list of our Law Firm Sponsors, please see our weekly newsletter or visit the Law Firm Sponsors page on our website. 
Thank you to Tom Waxter and Marshall Paul for chairing this committee.
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 SUSTAINING
MEMBERS

Robert D. AnbinderRobert D. Anbinder
Hon. Edward J. AngelettiHon. Edward J. Angeletti

Hon. Robert M. BellHon. Robert M. Bell
Jonathan M. BinstockJonathan M. Binstock

Richard C. BittnerRichard C. Bittner
Hon. Charles M. BlomquistHon. Charles M. Blomquist

Hon. Pamila J. BrownHon. Pamila J. Brown
Hon. Catherine ChenHon. Catherine Chen
Stephanie D. CohenStephanie D. Cohen

Hon. Timothy J. DooryHon. Timothy J. Doory
Sara El-ShallSara El-Shall

Robert L. Ferguson, Jr.Robert L. Ferguson, Jr.
Hon. Joan Bossmann GordonHon. Joan Bossmann Gordon

Hon. Althea M. HandyHon. Althea M. Handy
Milos JovanovicMilos Jovanovic
Darren L. KadishDarren L. Kadish
Paul R. KramerPaul R. Kramer

Hon. Lynn Stewart MaysHon. Lynn Stewart Mays
Hon. Myshala E. MiddletonHon. Myshala E. Middleton

 The generous support of Sustaining Members of the Bar Association of Baltimore City greatly 
assists this bar association in fulfilling its mission and achieving further growth and success. 

The unwavering dedication of these members ensures the BABC will continue its long and
distinguished tradition of service to our legal community and the public. If you are interested 

in becoming a Sustaining Member, please contact Karen Fast at kfast@baltimorebar.org.

 Sponsored by

Hon. John P. MillerHon. John P. Miller
James W. MotsayJames W. Motsay

Jonas Todd NeedlemanJonas Todd Needleman
Alice G. PinderhughesAlice G. Pinderhughes

Divya PotdarDivya Potdar
Samuel R. PulverSamuel R. Pulver

Valda G. RicksValda G. Ricks
Rachel SamakowRachel Samakow

Michael P. ScanlonMichael P. Scanlon
Linda L. ShieldsLinda L. Shields

Kerri SmithKerri Smith
Hon. Kathleen M. SweeneyHon. Kathleen M. Sweeney

George G. TankardGeorge G. Tankard
Elva E. TillmanElva E. Tillman

Jeffrey TruemanJeffrey Trueman
Hon. Anthony F. VittoriaHon. Anthony F. Vittoria

Derek Van De WalleDerek Van De Walle
John WarshawskyJohn Warshawsky

Hon. Barbara Baer WaxmanHon. Barbara Baer Waxman

Mark A. YostMark A. Yost

mailto:kfast@baltimorebar.org
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